
the daughters of Mr. and Mrs.
Sheffield Phelps, this plant was reg­
istered more than fifty years ago, in
1940. Mrs. Phelps, a winter resident
ofAiken, whose beautiful home and
gardens have been restored in recent
years, was the leading force in es­
tablishing the Garden Club of South
Carolina, holding the initial meet­
ing at her home, "Rose Hill".

Five years earlier, in 1925, Mrs.
Phelps had organized the Garden
Club of Aiken. A camellia named in
honor of her other daughter, Claudia,
was developed by Fruitland Nurs­
eries and registered with the Ameri­
can Camellia Society in 1948.
Claudia Phelps, a sport of Duchess
of Sutherland, is a large delicate
pink:, shading to white at the edge
of the petals.

The Wilds camellia has not yet
> ,~

been located, but presumably it was
planted at the home of the late Dr.
and Mrs. Wilds on Hayne Avenue,
and perhaps, also at Rose Hill. When
this plant is found and properly iden­
tified, it will be tagged and next win­
ter a scion will be taken and grafted
onto new stock. In several years,
then, this camellia will be added to
the collection in the Council garden.
The Eleanor Wilds has a light pink:
medium-sized double bloom with
margins of paler pink:.

As other camellias are registered
from Aiken growers, it is hoped that
they, too, may be added to the Aiken
Garden Club Council Garden. New
camellias cannot be developed by a
quick and easy method. It takes an
average of ten years before a satis­
factory bloom grown from seed can
be submitted for registering.
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This plaque tells visitors to the Aiken Camellia Garden about the origin ofthe
cultivars growing therein.
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